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MEMORANDUM

To:

Penn State Friends, Colleagues, Industry Supporters, and Alumni
From:

Sam Baker


Penn State Team Trainer



Ed Zeglen



Penn State Team Trainer and Industry Advisor

Date:

May 19, 2017
My name is Sam Baker and I am captain of the Penn State Mine Rescue Team, a position which I have held for two years along with Ed Zeglen, our mentor and coach. We would like to give a quick summary and update of our PSU mine rescue teams. The Penn State team was one of the first student mine rescue teams to be formed in the country in 2011 by Dr. Larry Grayson of Penn State, Ed Zeglen, and Susan Bealko of GMS among others. Since 2011, the team has competed in competitions, both coal and metal/nonmetal, across the country including the MTTC competition in Greene County, the MSM competition in Rolla Missouri, and the CSM competition in Idaho Springs, Colorado. In the spring of 2016, the team competed in the first ever SME Eastern Collegiate Mine Rescue competition in Doll’s Run, West Virginia against teams from WVU, VA Tech, and UK, and placed second overall. Several weeks ago, we completed in the SME Eastern Collegiate Mine Rescue competition against two teams from West Virginia, Kentucky, and Virginia Tech, along with one team from Southern Illinois University. We did not fare so well but were able to field a second team for the first time at that competition. We will learn from our mistakes and only get better. We were the first team east of the Mississippi back in 2011 and it’s great to see the additional university participation.
Belonging to the Penn State Mine Rescue Team gives students a huge advantage when entering the professional workforce as they will have already become familiar with key mine safety ideas and procedures. For example, even though a student may not have taken a ventilation course yet, they will learn about forcing and exhausting systems, the acceptable levels of oxygen and methane in underground mines, and how to dilute or eliminate pollutants. This type of knowledge helps students in their summer internships even though they may not have taken all of the classes that relate to topics they will see in their work. Personally, these experiences were invaluable to me working for Peabody Energy underground. Additionally, students learn skills that they can put to use in everyday life such as first aid, leadership, and teamwork in stressful environments. As well as having many benefits for students participating in our mine rescue team, it is also beneficial for these students’ future employers. Employers have access to a pool of students who are dedicated to helping others, have already learned a great deal about mine health and safety, and have demonstrated the ability to work as a team. All of these are qualities that employers strive to find in employees. 
Despite all of the advantages that come with Penn State Mine Rescue team we are facing several challenges. Firstly, there is a high rate of turnover as some student members graduate every year to enter the workforce. While this is to be expected, anyone with mine rescue experience knows how long it takes to train new members up to a level where they can function as an integral part of the team. Additionally, most of our equipment is original to the 2011 team founding and was acquired as second hand then; we want to extend a sincere thanks to people like Kent Armstrong (Draeger), Chuck Edwards (CSE), Jeff Stancheck and Joe Sbaffoni (Pa. DMS), Ed Zeglen, and others for their help in securing the equipment. Traditionally the coal industry has provided much of the support to keep the team functioning, and given the current state of the coal markets, they are not able to sustain the same level of support. 
Our team has several current needs that we are seeking help in funding. The first need is to outfit the second team with matching uniforms. In the past, we have used Dickies or Redkap workwear with reflective stripes and name and team patches. Several teams at the Lexington contest also had new apparatus. Virginia Tech uses the Bio Marine style. We prefer the Draeger BG model. We only have enough for one team and would like to get seven new or refurbished apparatus for the #1 team and the necessary parts to rebuild the old apparatus for the #2 team. We also need a new RZ tester Quester 7000, two fire extinguishers for the stretchers, and four radios for communication during the competitions. Our current communications are handled by cable reels and headsets that are old and giving us a lot of problems.
As mentioned, belonging to the Penn State Mine Rescue team presents a myriad of benefits to both students and the industry. As the fortunes of the coal industry have declined, our team has seen our traditional base of support unable to sustain the same level of support as in the past. Since many of the PSU alumni and friends are familiar with both the importance of mine rescue and share a connection with the Penn State Mining program we are requesting any financial help that may be possible to help the teams travel and continue to spread awareness among other universities across the United States.  Any help that we as the PSU Mine Rescue Team receive will be greatly appreciated and go a long way towards making the 2017-18 and all future school years successful for our teams. 
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